Ladies love their appreciation night

By MID BRUNSKI Herald Special

The Appreciation Night for the Ladies Auxiliary Branch 120, Royal Canadian Legion was a great success at least as far as the women were concerned. It is wonderful to eat a really good meal and not have to prepare it or clean up after. Thanks to Harold Badham and his helpers and to Fred Bootle and Gord King for making the evening so rewarding to us.

Our memorial committee, chaired by Flo Carswell and assisted by Rita Hudiger have had an on-going research program for some time now, trying to locate photographs of all our past presidents. When this project is completed we will have them all mounted in frames to be displayed on the walls of our Branch, with the honor and respect they deserve. It has been most difficult to locate good photos but those that have been given or loaned to us will be touched up by experts and will be a matter of great pride to us

vention in Windsor in September are, Flo Carswell, Marjorie Tutty and Marg Clarke. Our color party will be going for the parade and we know that they will do a splendld job as kusual.

Remember ladies, all executive meetings will be held the second Tuesday of every month so don't forget this as you will not be phoned. unless there is a change in this format. Joan Brown is looking after our Veterans Day party Sept. 7. Marion Carney is in charge of the Bazaar on Sept. 27 which unfortunately coincides with zone euchre at Brampton. All our sports participants who would normally be out to help with the bazaar, will not be able to attend. Volunteers came forward at our last meeting to offer help but we may still need you. I will keep you

We have been invited to Brampton Oct. 3 (a Friday evening) for their jubilee celebration, and to Streetsville Oct. 18, a Saturday afternoon of fun, playing euchre, cribbage and darts. We would leave Georgetown at 9:30 a.m. Keep these

Our voting delegates going to con-22 student graduates from Christian school

The Georgetown District Christian School held its year-end program and graduation ceremony June 25. The evening program which began at 7:30 p.m. in the Georgetown Christian Reformed Church, culminated with the presentation of diplomas and gifts to 22 young Christian men and women.

Preceding the graduation ceremony was a year-end program including performances from each of the school choirs, as well as a number of skits. Most Improved Student awards were also given in each of the senior grades. Winner of the awards for Grade 6 was Lam Ly. In Grade 7, Tracey Barwegen was the recipient, and Grade 8, Paul Vande Wetering was chosen as Most Improved Student.

A special word of farewell was given to Mrs. Angle Sikkema, the Kindergarten teacher at the school. On behalf of the School Society, Mr. Hank Visser thanked her for her fine work at the school.

Graduation presentations were made by Principal George Petrusma and Jake Marrissen, the Chairman of the Board of Governors

maroon. BEST OFFER.

SAVE! SAVE! SAVE!

1981 HONDA CB650 CUSTOM

This like new motorcycle has only 9,000 km, AM/FM cass, and is finished in

CALL 878-3465 AFTER 6 P.M.

1983 PONTIAC 6000 STE

GM's finest touring Sedan, 88,000 km.

Excellent condition. Power sunroof. New

877-5001

1980 OLDS ROYALE

BROUGHAM

4 dr., camel colour, vinyl top, auto,

v8, PS/PB/PW, auto, A/C FM/AM

stereo, cruise, top cond., 97,000 km. Asking \$5000. Certified

877-1105

Eagle GT's. Attractive lease buyout.

dates in mind.

for the school. Each student was in-dividually commended for their fine efforts and congratulated for their graduation from Grade 8.

Valedictorian for the graduating class was Nancy Walraven. On behalf of her class she thanked the teachers and parents during her valedictory address for their guidance throughout the years. Nancy was also chosen as the recipient of one of the Christian Leadership Awards. Two Christian Leadership Awards are given each year to deserving members of the graduating class. Nancy was the winner for the girls.

Jason Braam was given the award for the boys' division. Nancy and Jason are among the thirteen of this year's graduating class planning to attend Toronto District Christian High School in Woodbridge. The remaining graduates are all enrolled in local public high schools.

Closing remarks were given by Mr. John Little, parent of one of the graduates, Mr. Little addressed the graduates by reminding them of their special privilege of being able to have attended a Christian elementary school.

Changing of the guard



Legion Lines

By RUBY BAILEY Herald Columnist

The new executive appointments for the 1986-1987 are as follows: President, Bruce Collins; Im-mediate Past President, Norm Ward; Veterans and Community Programmes, 1st Vice Harry Brown Poppy and Youth Education 2nd Vice Eric Clarke Membership, Secretary Doris Chamberlain, Treasurer Frank Nicholson, Service Bureau Henry Hale/Steve Clayton Sick Committee, Sports Joan Brown Track and Field, Sgt. at Arms Harry Bottoms Leadership, P.R.O. Ruby Bailey, Ways and Means Doris Bouley, Entertainment Connie Darling, Canteen Harold Badham, House Steve Clayton/Henry Hale, Padre Rev. Peter Barrow.

The President Bruce Collins requests that all outgoing executive members turn in their keys at their earliest convenience to the bar stewarts.

Applications for lickets for War-rior's day must be in by August 5. Each request must include proof of military service by quoting service number and name of unit also a self addressed stamped envelope to: Ticket Chairman, Warrior's Day Council, P.O. Box 882, Station "K" 2384 Yonge Street, Toronto, Ontario M4P 2E0. Free admission tickets WILL NOT BE HONORED AFTER 1 p.m. on the day of the parade August 16.

CAR CLUB WINNERS: June 28. 440 H. Norton, 321 G?J Archibald. 214 Joan Herrington, 422 L. Bastedo, 299 Ron Copland, 90 J. McFarlane.

EUCHRE WINNERS: June 27. Ladies 1st Trudy Paul, 2nd Myra Peasey, booby. Bessie Allen. Gents 1st John Crawford, 2nd Camille Turcotte, booby Ernie Peasey. SICK LIST: A. Syme Toronto Orthopedic Hospital, J. Watson

Princess Margaret Hospital, B. Clayton in Oakville Hospital. Entertainment on Saturday will be

by "Boots".



It's finally over

Nine assorted awards were handed out to the graduating Grade 8 class at Centennial Public School June 24. Picking up tribute were (front, left to right): Mark Michlethwalte, leadership; Sophic Djuk, improvement; Jennifer Arnold, leadership; Mike Whaling, 10DE award: Nicole Connolly, improvement: Dale McNiven, and Titfany Bomball, citizenship; Andrea Chatten, Rick Allan Memorial; Scott McAllum, improvement.

In the hills

Six new homes

A proposal to build a bungalow and five semi-detached homes in RR 1 Puslinch, actually Part Lot 27. Con. 2, in Acton, got the okay from the Credit Valley Conservation Authority this month.

Cedar Mill Homes Limited wants to construct a 35 feet by 35 feet bungalow and five 30 feet by 40 feet semi-detached homes in an area regulated by the Authority.

The Authority wants assurance that fill material upon which the homes are to be built is stable. It also wants straw bales placed at the base of the slope to control sediment and runoff during construc-

Landfill

Mrs. J. Hunter of RR1 Terra Cotta recently got Credit Valley Conservation Authority approval to put ap-proximately 457 cubic metres of fill in the Silver Creek floodplain. She wants to put in the fill on Part Lot 19 Con. 9 in Georgetown to improve drainage on her property.

The (ill is to be placed on the

upstream side of Ewing Street, and should have a negligible effect on flood levels due to the existing backwater effect of Ewing.

The Authority requires that all disturbed areas must be seeded or sodded by Aug. 31 this year.

Mud-room

A Glen Williams man got permission to build a "mud-room" onto his home at Part Lot 22 Con. 10, fromthe Credit Valley Conserva-

tion Authority. Mr. L.D. Peck got permission for the floodproofed addition to his home Friday. Mr. Peck lives on Main Street.

Hydro project

Halton Hills Hydro got approval to partially reconstruct a hydro substation and replace existing soil

material with gravel in Acton. The approval was given at a recent meeting of the Credit Valley Conservation Authority. The electric commission wants to undertake these works in the Black Creek floodplain on Part Lot 28, Con. 3.

The Authority requires that the areas disturbed by the construction be stabilized to prevent erosion and the switch gear assembly we elevated above the regional flood elevation.

Road detours

Pull out the calendar and mark down these dates: Aug. 6, 7, and 8. These are the dates Canadian National Railway will be making improvements to their rail lines in Halton Hills.

There'll be a temporary road closure Aug. 6 between 9 a.m. and 4 .m. of Trafalgar Road between Maple Avenue and Highway 7; and a temporary closure Aug. 7 and 8 between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. of each day of Sideroad 15 between Fifth and Sixth Lines.

CNR want to replace the present bolted rail with a continuous welded rail. Approximately 32 pieces of machinery and on-track equip-ment will be used.

Herald picture parade



Halton Illis Legal clinic opened their doors officially last Tuesday with a celebration. Their new Milt Street headquarters were viewed by the Mayor Russ Miller and MPP Don Knight, Seen here at an in-

formal ribbon-cutting are (left to right) Chairman of the Board John Nichels, Clinic Funding Manager for the Ontario Legal Aid Plan Ross Irwin, Mayor Russ Miller, Legal Ald Lawyer Jack Fleming.

(Herald photo)



There's a new green crest up at Glen Williams Public School. It's on your left as you walk in through the front doors. Kristine Krafczek, 16, of Georgetown, is the artist responsible for the wall painting. She's a Grade

11 student at Georgetown District High School who loves art and one day wants to be a commercial artist. She volunteered to paint the crest which was designed several years ago by a former student.

(Herald photo)



over by the sweet smell of strawberries in Anne Lawson's (left) grasp, She and fellow Georgetown District Health Care Centre in Georgetown Memorial Hospital Auxiliary Sunday afternoon. (Herald photo)

You couldn't help but be bowled members Betty Gordon (centre) and Helen Zeraviev belped spoon out the berries for residents of the Bennett

Grads go back to school

The University of Toronto 1966 Spring Reunion was held June 7. Honored years were - 1916, 1926, 1938, 1946 and 1961, plus all years prior to 1916.

The most senior alumnus to attend was a 1915 graduate in Dentistry, Dr. William C. Leggett. He grew up in Chaffey's Locks which is north of Kingston on the Rideau Canal System, but resides in Toronto today.

Among those attending from Georgetown were Tom Ramautarsingh who coordinated the Host and Hostess Committee and welcomed and escorted Dr. Leggett to the Great Hall in Hart House for the luncheon receptions, Mrs. Jessie Glynn (retired Georgetown District High School Teacher), and Dave Hastings of The Herald, who is a member of the Blue and White Band.

Born in 1893 and graduated in 1915, Dr. Leggett was the founder of the now famous Blue and White Band. There were 35 original members. Dr. Leggett recalls such

BSc grad.



Ivan Brinjak, son of Peter and Kathy Brinjak has graduated University of Toronto with an Honors BSc. Blochemistry. He has accepted a position with the Addiction Research Foundation of Ontario.

members as Prof. Bert Jarren, Dr. Dick Godfrey, Dr. Eric Wilmot, Dr. Harold Aljoe, Mr. Jack Scott and Judge Harold Timmins.

Today Dr. Leggett is the Honorary Conductor of the Blue and White Band. He recalls with a twinkle in his eye that medical and dental annual fees were \$135 per student. Arts and science students



Tom Ramautarsingh, co-ordinator of the University of Toronto Host and Hostess Committee, welcomes Dr. Bill Leggatt. (Photo submitted)

paid \$35 per student annually. Activities included class reunions, video programs, visits to Soldiers' Tower, Carillon Concert, bus tours, campus walking tours, luncheons in the Great Hall at Hart House and President George Connell's Garden Party.



1978 FORD STATION WAGON

PS/PB LS Differencial AM/FM cassette stereo, rust treated. 49,500 miles, excellent condition.

877-4045



Hck-up with cap. Low mileage, by original owner. Long box with over-drive. Offers.

877-9458

COLLECTORS ITEM:

1970 Plymouth Fury III convertible. 383 4-baffel automatic. Buckets, console shift, PS/PB, mint condition. BEST OFFER. 40,000 mlies. Stored 6 years; original owner

877-6810 call efter 6 p.m.

PHOTO ADER

PICTURES DO SELL FASTER! BO BE PART OF THIS EXCITING FEATURE. DROP INTO THE HERALD, BEFORE 5 P.M. MONDAYS , . . AND WE'LL HAVE YOUR AD IN WYOMESDAY'S PAPER. CARS, BOATS EVEN HOUSES! NO COMMERCIAL ADS PLEASE. CALL 877-2201.

ONLY \$1500 FOR 3 WEEKS 877-2201

TAKES PHOTO ON OUR PREMISES.

IF THE HERALD TAKES PHOTO AT YOUR HOME.

IF THE HERALD